Minutes of Patient Participation Group

Meeting held Tuesday, 21st November 2017 at

Dr Kumar thanked Patients for attending today.  
AH distributed the minutes from the previous meeting and asked if it would be ok with everyone if in future she emailed them when they were typed in preparation for the next meeting.

Dr Kumar introduced Adine Hunt the new Practice Manager to everyone. Advised that she was proactive and has brought some new ideas to the surgery which are being implemented.
RP advised that he notice that there was a difference of opinion between TW and NK.
Dr Kumar advised that the old Practice Manager was old school and it was hard for her to adapt to the new systems and the CQC requirements, although she was very knowledgeable and a trustworthy person, she had decided to retire.
AH went through the actions from the previous meeting and advised what had been done.

Additional notice boards in reception which will be updated regularly

Website has been updated and the leaflet which can be downloaded on the website.

System online information has been added to the website to encourage patients to use this system, with extra appointments put on for the Doctors and are being put on for the Nurse as well.

Texts have been started up, we can text appointment times, reminders, DNA’s will be sent to non-attenders, results and invites can be sent to patients.

Additional staff have been recruited, Practice Manager, Reception, Typists, HCA and Advanced Nurse Practitioner (AVP).

Debit Card Machine, this was investigated, unfortunately the amount we would use this was deemed as not viable for the surgery.

Dr Kumar explained the Nursing Home Scheme which the surgery has advised the CCG we are interested in. This would be for three local nursing homes, we would visit initially with the GP and the AVP, then weekly ongoing to all three homes where medication, any problems or concerns could be dealt with, if the homes require a visit at another time they would obviously contact us, this would hopefully minimise/reduce acute admission.

RP said this would give family and patients confidence.

AH advised that they were pleased with the information received and we should hear within the next couple of weeks.

Dr Kumar welcomed BB and advised that meeting face to face with patients with you we can gather feedback discuss patients views and ideas so we can improve our services..

BB advised that she had looked in the telephone directory and we were still listed under our old address – AH will look into this to make sure it is updated.

AH advised that she is awaiting authority to update our surgery on the NHS Choices website.

BB asked if patients who do not have email or texting were still going to be contacted.

AH said that they can see who is accepting texts and who isn’t and they will still be contacted by letter or telephone.

Dr Kumar he is keen to improve management of long standing problems, i.e Diabetes, COPD, CHD etc. He has a plan to manage this – Interface who are being financed by a drug company have done a Diabetic Audit on how to bring Diabetic control to optimum levels, along with Learning Disability, Mental Health issues, Safeguarding adults and children, this is something which is going to be ongoing.
Dr Kumar Advised that he will be interviewed for Registered Manager on 5th December, this is because it was previously Dr George and Dr Kumar, as now Dr George has retired he has to become the Registered Manager, we would expect the CQC inspection after that.

AH Advised in regards to staff being shown different jobs i.e scanning and reception, this will help when there is sickness or holidays as the jobs will still be done whilst someone is off.

KB and RP advised that this was a good idea to stop work piling up

KB and RP advised that they had not heard any negatives in relation to the surgery and have no concerns.

RP advised that this is the third meeting he has been to and his impression is that staff are working more as a team that last time, he sensed as though staff were not getting on and it is a vast improvement.

AH advised that the staff all work really well together and are happy with the improvements and the way they are now working, they are all keen to do things to improve the running of the surgery.
Dr Kumar said they we are putting a sign in Central to stop patients from standing too close at reception, as they can overhear the conversation.

AH advised that it has been ordered.

RP asked about funding for the new staff, does the funding go by the amount of patients at the surgery.

Dr Kumar advised yes that is how it works, the ANP is taking the space of a small number of GP appointments, but she is widely experienced and can do almost as much as a GP.

RP said that by visiting the care homes it would keep patients out of hospital we should be paid for this.

Dr Kumar advised that we are being given a small incentive for doing this.

Dr Kumar thanked everyone for attending today.

AH advised that she would type the minutes of the meeting and email them to everyone as soon as possible so that they can see them before the next meeting

The next meeting will be 23rd January 2018 at 12:00

